
Waroona Licensing 
Centre is now located 

within the Shire 
Administration Offi  ce to

the left of Reception.
9733 3021

Next
Council
Meeting

Next Council Meeting 
will be 

23 July 2019 
at 4pm at the 

Shire of Waroona Council 
Chambers behind the 
administration offi ce
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Council was fortunate enough at our last 
council meeting to be visited by the South 
West Superintendent of Police, Mr Mick 
Sutherland.

He was joined by our local Offi  cer in Charge, 
Mr Simon Bennett and between the offi  cers 
we learnt of some of the issues which are 
keeping our Police force busy both locally 
and in the broader region. Our local force are 
currently doing a great job and we commend 
them on some of the initiatives our Offi  cer 

in Charge has implemented in our Shire and 
for the work they do which at times can be 
dangerous and very demanding. 

Quambie Park’s nine new independent 
living units and social hub are very close to 
completion and will be ready for some new 
occupants very soon. Th ese new units will 
be a welcome addition to the organisation 
and have some great features built in to them 
around ageing and disability. If you would 
like more information regarding these units 
please feel free to call Quambie Park on
9733 1355. 

With the start of the fi nancial year comes the 
focus for council on the forthcoming year’s 
budget. Th is is always regarded as a tough 
job matching income with expenditure for 
council as maintaining assets and providing 
ongoing services to our residents are the 

very basic functions of a Shire council. Th e 
many diff erent areas in which the Council is 
involved are all aspects in respect to spending 
in the budget and I can say that this list 
has not diminished. Our budget is set for 
adoption in August and a lot of preliminary 
work will be conducted in the lead up to that 
point. 

For a number of years Council has been 
approached regarding the crossing of the 
South West Highway in respect to safety. 
Many individuals and groups have advocated 
for a cross walk or a designated safe area to 
cross. Main Roads WA control management 
of the highway and are not in favour of 
crosswalks on highways so Council has 
moved a motion to see if we can limit the 
speed just in the centre of town to 40k. I 
believe this would have broad community 
support and may be some compromise 

in achieving a safer crossing for our 
residents and not signifi cantly impeding 
our motorists. Th is is in very early stages of 
discussion and hopefully we may get some 
action on this issue in the near future. 

Th is year is an election year for Local 
Government and I would like to invite 
anyone with a keen interest in your 
community to please consider thinking 
about nominating for Council. Th e 
nomination period for 2019 is 5th-12th of 
September inclusive. Further information 
will be made available in the August edition 
of this newsletter and the Shire website. Th is 
information will assist potential candidates 
with the nomination process, training 
requirements etc. I would encourage that 
anyone who feels that they can contribute to 
Council to seek out the information and have 
the confi dence to nominate.
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PRESTON BEACH DUNE RESTORATION 

Th e Shire of Waroona, in partnership with the Preston Beach 
Progress Association, completed for the ninth year in a row 
the Preston Beach Dune Restoration Project. Th e dune 
restoration project is achieved with an annual planting day 
and dune brushing. 

Dune brushing reduces dune erosion and subsequently 
stabilises the dune blowouts at Preston Beach. Stockpiled 
native green waste is re-used for brushing, which is 
strategically placed on the dunes to prevent four-wheel drive 
access to the established hind dunes both north and south of 
the carpark.

Th e annual planting day was held on the 18th June and was 
attended by the year seven and eight Bush Rangers from the 
Waroona District High School. Th e students were successful 
in planting 500 seedlings in the dunes north of the Preston 
Beach Green Waste Drop-off  area. Th e day fi nished with a 
sausage sizzle provided by the Preston Beach General Store.

Th e success of the project is attributed to the ongoing support 
of the Waroona community. Th erefore, the Shire of Waroona 
would like to thank the Preston Beach Progress Association 
and the Waroona District High School for their continued 
support and participation in this fun and environmentally 
sensitive project.

2019 NAIDOC
SHOWCASE

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT 
SHIRE OF WAROONA (08) 9733 7800

TUESDAY 9 JULY 2019 
10AM - 3PM 

WAROONA MEMORIAL HALL 

WELCOME TO COUNTRY
DIDGERIDOO | DANCING

FAMOUS ATHLETES

FACE PAINTING
BOUNCY CASTLES

BADGE MAKING

COLOURING IN
HEALTH STALLS

BANNER PAINTING

COMPETITIONS

ARTS | CRAFTS

TASTE TESTERS 
AND DAMPER 

Faith Wedsdale (Year 7) and Th omas Scott (Year 7) 
from Waroona District High School.

Hard Refuse
Collection

The Shire of Waroona’s Hard Refuse Collection 
will be taking place in August and any of the 
following items will be collected:

• White goods (stoves, washing machines, fridges/
freezers – doors must be removed for safety purposes).

• Televisions
• Scrap metal
• General junk (furniture and general house hold items)

The collection dates are:

Preston Beach town site / Lake Clifton
Commencing Monday 12th August 2019
Waroona & Hamel town sites
Commencing Tuesday 20th August 2019
Residents are encouraged to check if their property is 

within the service zone by referring to the maps located 

at the Shire Administration Offi ce, Library, Preston Beach 

General Store, Preston Beach Community Centre and Lake 

Clifton Community Centre. Information is also available on 

our website.

It is important that residents pay close attention to the 

requirements of verge collections. Non-compliance with 

these requirements may result in some of the waste 

remaining on the verge and or a possible infringement 

notice being issued in accordance with the Litter Act 1979.

The Shire requests that residents place all waste in four 

separate neat piles on the verge as per the guidelines 

on the verge no earlier than one week prior to the dates 

above. The maximum volume of hard refuse to be 

collected from each residence is two cubic metres.

For further information please contact the Shire Offi ce 
on 9733 7800.
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FROM THE
VISITOR CENTRE

Information * Visitor Servicing * Art & Craft Gallery

37 South West Highway - Open 9:30am – 3:30pm daily

Further information - Tracy Goldsworthy 9733 1506

Register for Peel Open Studios
For local artists wishing to be a part of 
the Peel Open Studios, registrations have 
been extended until July 31. Funded and 
supported by City of Mandurah, this event 
will run from November 2-17.
Coordinator Elli Moody is excited at the 
number of local artists registering. “Waroona 
is a fabulous destination and with such a 
diverse range of artists the Waroona mini-
trail will be amazing.” 
To register head to https://mandurah.
formstack.com/forms/peel_open_studios. 
Th ere is a registration fee of $90 per artist 
listing and entrants are required to provide 
information for the website and printed map. 
Make sure to start your application soon and 
if you have any queries contact Elli via the 
website.

A Vision … Naturally
Sought-aft er Western Australian nature artist 
Brenton See has recently spent a total of 
fourteen days on a project to bring the forest 
to Waroona’s main street.

While many over the years had suggested the 
“IGA wall” become a canvas, it was Sue Rowe 
with her husband Les who turned it into a 
reality.
Investing eight months of detailed research 
and planning, Sue put her heart and 
management skills into fulfi lling her vision 
of a mural to pay homage to the area’s natural 
wonders, to beautify the main street and to 
encourage more visitors.
Her investigations for a proven artist led her 
to Brenton who is known not only for his 
wonderful talent but for his love of nature 
and work in conservation education.
Th e response from locals to what will be a 
major art attraction for Waroona has been 
more than positive. Congratulations in 

particular to Sue, Brenton, IGA and Shire of 
Waroona. For more information on other 
sponsors and supporters please visit the 
Waroona Business Support Group – Peel 
CCI on Facebook.

Sea to ART 2019
Entries are now open for the 11th Sea to ART 
Exhibition to be held throughout October 
in the Waroona Visitor Centre’s gallery. 
Entry forms can be downloaded from www.
waroona.wa.gov.au or collected from the 
Centre or the Shire offi  ce. Th e exhibition 
is open to residents of Shire of Waroona, 
Coolup and Yarloop and categories include 
art in all mediums, fi ne woodwork and 
jewellery, mixed media, textiles and fabrics, 
sculptures, etc. New exhibitors both 
professional and amateur are encouraged to 
enter. If you’ve never exhibited before you’ll 
be off ered support and encouragement to 
take that fi rst step. Sea to ART is the perfect 
opportunity to increase your confi dence and 
to put you in touch with fellow artists.
To learn more contact Tracy 
Goldsworthy, Waroona Visitor Centre, 
9733 1506 or email visitorcentre@
waroona.wa.gov.au.

Calling Volunteers
Waroona Visitor Centre is looking for 
interested locals to cover shift s in the 

Gallery assisting with sales and providing 
visitors with information on the local area.
Training provided and shift s from 3 hours 
on a variety of days. Learn new skills, serve 
your community and add to your resume! 
Contact Tracy Goldsworthy, Waroona 
Visitor Centre, 9733 1506.

Mini Exhibition Extended
Make it and they will come! Such has 
been the demand for local Christine 
Hyde’s gorgeous country handcraft s and 
artworks that her mini exhibition has been 
extended until the lead up to the Sea to ART 
Exhibition in September.
Pretty and practical pieces such as tea cosies, 
Australiana pot holders, striking mosaics and 
tatted cards and bookmarks are all priced to 
please with many items perfect for posting 
overseas. 
Waroona Visitor Centre is open 7 days 
from 9:30am – 3:30pm and in addition to 
Christine’s treasures you will fi nd works by 
other local artists including fi ne woodwork, 
exquisite patchwork and appliqued quilts, 
stunning sculptures and resin art, beautiful 


